Mrs. S. R. Habon,
Honorary Corresponding Secretary,
Montreal Women's Club,

My dear Madam:-

Montreal, P.Q.

409 Burnside Place,

Permit me to thank you for the intimation contained in your letter of the 13th inst., that the Scholarchip provided by you for our School for Social Workers known as the Montreal Women's Club Scholarship would be continued for a further period of two years. We appreciate very much the interest which your Club has taken in the University, and feel well assured that we may always depend upon your co-operation.

I know that I need not remind you that McGill was not only the first University in Canada to open its classes to women, but that here women have still exceptional opportunities. The Royal Victoria College is an educational and residential Institution possessing its own charter; the McGill School of Physical Education is the only organization of its kind attached to a University in Canada, and no words of mine are needed to assure you that the education of women will always hold a most important place in our minds.

With renewed thanks, believe me Yours faithfully,

Wilfrid Bovey.